January 24, 2006

Town Board Minutes

A Regular Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted on Tuesday, January 24, 2006 in the Vincent F. Nyberg Meeting Room of the Cortlandt Town Hall located at One Heady Street, Cortlandt Manor, NY (10567) with the following elected officials and appointed staff in attendance:



LINDA D. PUGLISI



Supervisor



JOSEPH D. CERRETO


Councilperson




FRANCIS X. FARRELL


Councilperson



ANN LINDAU



Councilperson



JOHN E. SLOAN



Councilperson

Also present:
JO-ANN DYCKMAN


Town Clerk



THOMAS WOOD, ESQ.


Town Attorney



GLENN CESTARO



Comptroller



ED VERGANO



Director, DOTS



ROSEMARIE BOYLE/LASHER

Asst. Director, DOTS



KATHLEEN BURLESON


Director, DES



JEFF TKACS



Safety & Security, DES



CLAUDIA VAHEY



Human Resources Dir.


CATHERINE MASTRACCHIO

Deputy Town Clerk 
* * * * * * * * * *     

MEETING CALLED to ORDER

Supervisor Puglisi called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

* * * * * * * * * *     

PLEDGE to the FLAG

Supervisor Puglisi led all in attendance in a Pledge to the Flag.

* * * * * * * * * *    

SUPERVISOR’S PROCLAMATIONS and REPORTS on ISSUES

Supervisor Puglisi commented on the severe storm in our region that occurred last week.   She has written to Con Edison stating our concerns and problem with the very limited and slow response to returning power to many residents.  (Read press statement.)
The Town of Cortlandt purchased and distributed to residents, with no charge, one thousand pounds of dry ice and set up a shelter at the community center that was manned by our Homeland Safety and Security coordinator, Jeff Tkacs, staff members  and various volunteers of our citizens’ corps.  
The Supervisor’s statement included the questions of why citizens cannot get through to Con Edison with their problems.  Why don’t they open up more phone lines to address their customers’ needs?  Why does the Town constantly have to contact Con Ed for updates?
It is hoped that Con Edison representatives will attend the work session of the Town Board scheduled for January 30, 2006.

Supervisor Puglisi said the Town has spent a tremendous amount of time in preparedness for emergencies.  We created the new position in the last couple of years held by Mr. Tkacs.  The whole Town Board and employees, as well, work to be prepared.  Supervisor Puglisi said we demand the same thing from Con Edison and that will be the theme of the dialogue on Monday evening.

* *   
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SUPERVISOR’S REPORTS, (cont.)
Also on the agenda this evening, the Supervisor was delighted to say that the Town Board will be expanding the duties of Jeff Tkacs’ position to include looking at various energy alternatives.  It is a very important aspect of our society and Mrs. Puglisi believes that every level of government should be doing likewise.  In this regard, Jeff will be attending every single seminar that is available on this subject.  Mr. Vergano, our Town Engineer, has been working on this for the last couple of years and is turning over his data to Jeff.  There will be updates to the Town Board and to the community in the upcoming months on this very important subject.
* * * * * * * * * *   

TOWN BOARD REPORTS

Councilwoman Ann Lindau commented that the Supervisor’s office staff had done an outstanding job during this recent storm emergency.
* *  

The Business Expo will be held at Colonial Terrace on March 29th from 1 pm to 5 pm.  Cortlandt will have a table.  She will work with Chris Kehoe from the Town Planning Department.

* * * * * 

Councilmember John Sloan said the Town had met last quarter with a representative of Con Edison who presented a half day seminar of Con Edison’s capabilities.  He said we might want to remind them of what was promised with regard to prioritizing in the event of an emergency.  He reminded people to call and report no power even though their next door neighbor has already done so since this can be an aid in determining where the problem lies.

Cortlandt has experienced a great number of downed large trees over the last few years.  Residents should heed Con Edison’s warning to stay away from the trees because they are conductors of electricity.
* *   

Councilmember Sloan said the board has authorized the issuance of an RFP to look at several major aspects of the Witt Report, (written about four years ago with an innumerable amount of recommendations.)  It is the Town Board’s belief that many of those recommendations have not been tackled the way they should be.  Post Katrina has made us even more aware that we might refine some of the plans that are out there that fall short of everybody’s expectations, specifically evacuation of schools and major facilities and communication to the public.

The board has authorized an RFP which has been answered by a number of firms.  We’ve interviewed a number of firms and now we’re faced with the objective of getting funding for the consultants to work with us to flush a plan that we think is workable for our citizens.  The board could do it since we do have surplus funds.  However, it is Councilman Sloan’s belief that the Town ought not to bear this expense, but that some other agency’s money should be spent.  It may be within the realm of federal Homeland Security dollars which we have seen very little of, or perhaps by a grant mostly unobtainable by local governments.  We will be asking Entergy if they will fund the effort.

Councilman Sloan called upon people in County, State or any level of government to be aware Cortlandt is undertaking this year a very serious effort to correct some of the major gaps in evacuation and communication as it affects the Town of Cortlandt.

* * * * * 
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TOWN BOARD REPORTS, (cont.)

Councilmember Frank Farrell said we might want to invite a member of Public Service Commission to our meeting with Con Ed since they have a great deal of input into how Con Ed operates.  Perhaps some of the cost cutting undertaken by Con Edison has actually affected their ability to service their infrastructure.  Complaints have been received by the Fire Advisory Board that very often it’s our volunteer firefighters who have to remove trees that come down and knock down live power lines into the roadway.  They have to stay and mind the wires, often for many hours, until Con Edison comes and secures them.

* *   

In the last few weeks it’s become apparent that changes to the Medicare program have created no end of confusion.  In an attempt to answer some of the questions, Senator Liebell’s office has scheduled meetings in our area over the next few weeks.  One will be held at the Morabito Community Center on February 3rd.  Questions may also be answered by our very knowledgable staff at the Senior Citizen Center.
* *  

A lot of vital service is offered by the Senior Citizen Department including picking up prescriptions, Meals on Wheels, a food shopping van, etc.  There are a lot of programs that can be very useful.

* *   

One of the projects that the Town Board will undertake in the future is to find a home for our Department of Environmental Services.  We have been renting the Condon site for decades; we have considered purchasing that property.  A couple of other sites have also arisen and over the next few months the board is going to make a decision.

* *   

Councilmember Farrell said he would like the Town to focus on providing a more modern and useful Youth Center.  Perhaps on Memorial drive adjacent to the Skate Park.
* * * * *  

Councilmember Joe Cerreto thanked Jeff Tkacs and his staff for their aid during the recent violent storm.

Mr. Cerreto said the Comptroller’s Office, most particularly Glenn Cestaro, has received from the Governor of Finance Offices Association a Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting.  He said that government accounting procedures are very complicated and complex and both the Comptroller and his staff are to be commended.
* * * * *  

Supervisor Puglisi said the Town will be asking some hardball questions to the managers and top officials of Con Edison.  In our opinion they mismanaged this storm.  The Town plans and prepares for all types of occurrences and they expect all companies and entities to comply with what we feel are good standards of preparedness also.

On January 30th, the Supervisor has been asked by the Westchester County Board to give testimony on this very subject and she will be going to White Plains to do that prior to hosting Monday night’s work session.
* * * * * * * * * *  
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MINUTES

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of December 5, 2005 were unanimously approved as presented by Town Clerk Dyckman on motion made by Councilmember Sloan and seconded by Councilmember Cerreto.
* * * * * * * * * * 

ROLL CALL
On a roll call attendance taken by Town Clerk Dyckman all Town Board members indicated their presence.

* * * * * * * * * *   
PUBLIC HEARING
(A complete transcript of the following Public Hearing is on file in the Office of the Town Clerk.)

Public Hearing to consider amending a Local Law regulating Alarm Systems.  (Reconvened)

Town Clerk Dyckman read the Notice of Hearing as had been published in the official Town of Cortlandt newspaper.
Supervisor Puglisi called the reconvened hearing to order at 7:55 p.m.  She asked the Town Attorney to give an update.
T. Wood, Esq. said the Fire Advisory Board is making recommendations to the Town Board to modify the Alarm Ordinance in the Town.  We started last month with the Public Hearing and the Fire Advisory Board wished some additional time to make a recommendation to the Board on this subject.  Therefore, the recommendation tonight is that the Town Board would close the Public Hearing and refer this matter to the Committee of the Whole and then, once the recommendation comes in from the Fire Advisory Board, depending upon what that recommendation is, we may have to readvertise and conduct a new Public Hearing.
Supervisor Puglisi asked if anyone would like to speak on this matter.  No one responded.

The Public Hearing was closed and referred to the Committee of the Whole on motion of Councilmember Cerreto, seconded by Councilmember Lindau.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *  
HEARING of CITIZENS

None.

* * * * * * * * * *  

REPORTS

Councilmember Lindau moved that the following reports be received and ordered filed, seconded by Councilmember Farrell:

June, July, August, 2005 – DES/Recreation Division.

November, 2005 – DOTS/Water Division, DES/Office for the Aging, Purchasing Department, Receiver of Taxes, Town Justices.
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REPORTS, (cont.)
December, 2005 – DOTS/Water Division, DES/Office for the Aging, Purchasing Department, Receiver of Taxes, Town Justices, Town Clerk.

2005 year end Technology Report and the 2005 Annual Report from the Town Clerk.

There was no discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *    

OLD BUSINESS

Correspondence:

Councilmember Farrell moved that the following documents be received and ordered filed, seconded by Councilmember Sloan:

First Amendments of Millennium Pipeline Company, L.P. for application to amend Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity filed with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission on August 1, 2005 and January 18, 2006.

* *  

Quarterly reports dated October 19, 2005 from Westchester County with respect to the Sprout Brook Ash Pit.  AMENDED to include January, 2006 report.
Discussion:  Councilmember Farrell said he has become aware of some concerns that residents have about the ash pit and he would like to make a proposal to County Legislators to see whether or not we can get money from Westchester to do an independent analysis of the reports that they provide us.  He further suggested that perhaps we would want to do some sampling of our own.  He said he would also like to make sure that this will close in 2009 as per the agreement.
Councilmember Farrell said he’s also troubled by the plan that the site will be monitored for thirty years.  He wondered why it’s not left alone for a period of years and then become monitored

All in all, Mr. Farrell said as we draw closer to the active life of the site he would like the Town to be a little more of top of it.

Supervisor Puglisi said our two County legislators have been invited to attend our upcoming work session in February and this should be one of the top priorities for discussion.
* *   

Traffic Safety Committee recommendation regarding traffic island at Croton Avenue/Furnace Dock Road.

* *    

Traffic Safety Committee recommendation regarding Croton Park Avenue.  (J. Bischoff)

* *    

Traffic Safety Committee recommendation regarding Route 6 overhead lighting at Cortlandt Town Center and continuing to Lexington Avenue.
* *   
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OLD BUSINESS, (cont.)
Traffic Safety Committee recommendation regarding turning lane on Westbrook Drive onto Route 6.

* *  

Traffic Safety Committee recommendation regarding insufficient lighting and visibility of Town of Cortlandt sanitation trucks.

* *   

Traffic Safety Committee recommendation regarding Bear Mountain Parkway extension to the Taconic Parkway.

* *   

Report from DOTS with respect to a retaining wall built in the right-of-way on Red Mill Road.  (A. Macchia.)

* *  

Letter from DOTS to Verizon with respect to traffic safety issues caused by a junction box at the intersection of Westchester Avenue and Fourteenth Street, Verplanck.

* *    

The 2006 Purchasing Manual.

* *   

Letter requesting an extension to the Agreement with respect to the Croton Point landfill; and copy to the Village of Croton-on-Hudson.
* *   

Memo from the Open Space Committee with respect to a parcel on Crompond Road, (application of Paul and Gina DiPaterio).  Refer, also, to DOTS and DES for their comments.

* *    

Report from DES on residents of Edward Street, Heady Street and Oregon Road traffic concerns.

* *    

Report from DES on Croton Park Road and Redwood Street safety concerns.  (R. and L. Kanojia)

* *   

Report from DES pertaining to Lakeview Drive pavement.   (J. and K. Kreutzberg)
* *  
Report from DES on requests for sanitation service from new commercial businesses.

* *    

Report from DES on St. Columbanus field license agreement. 
* *   
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OLD BUSINESS, (cont.)
Report from DES on Dogwood Road traffic issues.  (D. Kirstein.)

* *   

Report from DES on silt in Furnace Dock Road pond.  (N. Thomas)

* *   

Report from DES on request for traffic mirror at Northridge Road and Crompond Road. (Petition from residents.)
* *  

Report from DES on planting site at Cortlandt Estates entrance. (Bob Cusick.)

* *  

Report from DES on traffic issues on Maple Avenue.  (L. Green.)

Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi said for anyone viewing this meeting, the preceding requests will be referred to the appropriate departments with their evaluation responses given at the next work session and Town Board meeting at which time the board will decide what action should be taken. 

There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *  

NEW BUSINESS

Correspondence:

Councilmember Sloan moved that the following documents be received and ordered filed and resolutions adopted as indicated. Councilmember Cerreto seconded the motion.
Letter from Vitaly Pyrih requesting reinstatement into the County Sewer District for a parcel located at 2270 Maple Avenue.

*
RESOLUTION NO. 1-06 – RE: Refer request of Vitaly Pyrish for reinstatement of a parcel located at 2270 Maple Avenue into the County Sewer District to Westchester County for their consideration.

* *  

Memo from the Supervisor with respect to establishing a Town of Cortlandt Medal of Honor Program for up to three individuals each year for distinguished humanitarian service to the community.

Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi said she had been watching the President’s Medal of Honor Freedom awards last winter and she thought it would be appropriate to do something similar in Cortlandt.
She said criteria for who would be considered for an award and selection of a committee all have to be considered.
* *  
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NEW BUSINESS, (cont.)
Letter from Peter Goldberg with respect to safety issues in the area of Maple Row, Route 202 and Lincoln Titus School School.  Refer to the Director of DOTS.

* *  

Letter from Jean Breining with respect to a missing dog and Code Enforcement procedures.  Refer to DOTS.

* *   

Letter from the Westchester County Veterans Board with respect to a recently approved monument in honor of Gold Star Mothers.

RESOLUTION NO. 2-06 – RE: Authorize the purchase/donation of a memorial brick.

Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi said the Town is delighted to purchase a memorial brick; that she feels this is a wonderful organization.

* *  

Letter from Westchester County Board of Legislators requesting Town support of a proposed Rent Increase Exemption for Disabled.  Refer to the Town Attorney, Comptroller and the Tenant/Landlord Advisory Board.

* *

Memo from John Bernard with respect to conservation easements; and refer to the Legal Department and the Director of DOTS.

* *  

Letter from the Government Finance Officers Association announcing the Award of their Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting to the Town and Comptroller Glenn Cestaro.

Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi congratulated Glenn Cestaro and his staff.

There was no further discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * * 

RESOLUTIONS

(All resolutions adopted at this meeting are to be found in full context affixed to the original copy of this document.)
Councilmember Cerreto moved that the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Lindau:

RESOLUTION NO. 3-06 – RE:  Appoint Dawn Mahoney to the title “Recreation Supervisor for Senior Citizens” per Civil Service procedure.
* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 4-06 – RE:  Amend the Temporary Service List.

* *  
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RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)
RESOLUTION NO. 5-06 – RE: Appoint Anthony DeSantis as a “Laborer” in the Department of Environmental Services.

Discussion:  Mr. DeSantis, who was present in the audience, was introduced by the Supervisor.
* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 6-06 – RE:  Appoint Scott Riker as a “Laborer Helper” in the Department of Environmental Services.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 7-06 – RE:  Appoint Loretta Hoek to the title “Deputy Court Clerk.”

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 8-06 – RE:  Reappoint Thomas Bianchi as a member of the Planning Board.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 9-06 – RE:  Designate Steven Kessler as Chairman of the Planning Board and Loretta Taylor as Vice Chairman of the Planning Board.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 10-06 – RE:  Reappoint Wai Man Chin and David Douglas as members of the Zoning Board of Appeals.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 11-06 – RE:  Designate John Mattis as Chairman of the Zoning Board of Appeals and Wai Man Chin as Vice Chairman of the Zoning Board of Appeals.

Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi expressed her thanks to all residents who serve on the Zoning Board of Appeals and Planning Board for the work that they do for the community.
* *  
RESOLUTION NO. 12-06 – RE:  Designate Councilman John Sloan as Deputy Supervisor for the year 2006.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 13-06 – RE:  Appoint the Town Attorney, Comptroller and Director of Technical Services as Town Officers.  Authorize employment contracts for same.

* *  

RESOLUTION NO. 14-06 – RE:  Authorize setting the salaries for the Town employees for the year 2006.

There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE.
* * * * * 
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RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)

Supervisor Puglisi said she would like to vote on the following resolution independent of any others.

Town Clerk Dyckman replied that the resolution would be voted upon in two parts, A and B.
Councilmember Lindau moved to adopt the following resolution, seconded by Councilmember Farrell:  

RESOLUTION NO. 15A–06 – RE:  Authorize employment contracts for the Director of the Office for the Aging; Human Resources Manager; Director of DES, Administrative Assist. to the Director of DES; Superintendent of Recreation/DES and the Homeland Safety and Security Coordinator.

There was no discussion.  All voted AYE.
* *  

Councilmember Farrell moved that the following resolution be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Farrell:

RESOLUTION NO. 15B-06 – RE:  Authorize employment contracts for the Assistant to the Director of DOTS/Code Enforcement; Assistant to the Director of DOTS/Planning.

A poll of the board taken by Town Clerk Dyckman resulted in the following:



Councilmember Sloan


Yes,



Councilmember Cerreto


Yes,



Supervisor Puglisi



Yes,



Councilmember Lindau


No,



Councilmember Farrell


Yes.

The motion was declared adopted.
* *  

Councilmember Lindau moved that the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Farrell:

RESOLUTION NO. 16-06 – RE:  Schedule a Public Hearing for February 14, 2005 to consider establishing the salaries of certain elected Town officials, as amended.
* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 17-06 – RE:  Appoint Registrars with respect to Vital Statistics.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 18-06 – RE:  Appoint the Director of Purchasing/Technology.

* *  

RESOLUTION NO. 19-06 – RE:  Amend the position of Homeland Safety and Security Coordinator to include Energy Source Alternatives.

* *   
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RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)
RESOLUTION NO. 20-06 – RE:  Appoint members of the Cortlandt Regional ALS Committee and reappoint Councilman Cerreto as Chairman and Jeff Tkacs as Staff Coordinator with Councilman John Sloan appointed as an alternate for the year 2006.
* *

RESOLUTION NO. 21-06 – RE: Appoint members to the Traffic Safety Advisory Committee for the year 2006.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 22-06 – RE:  Appoint members to the Economic Challenge Committee for the year 2006.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 23-06 – RE:  Appoint members to the Architectural Review Council for the year 2006.
* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 24-06 – RE:  Appoint members to the Veterans Committee for the year 2006.
* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 25-06 –RE:  Appoint members to the Alarm Appeals Board for the year 2006.
* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 26-06 – RE:  Appoint members to the Tenant/Landlord Advisory Board for the year 2006.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 27-06 – RE:  Appoint Local Election Coordinators for the year 2006.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 28-06 – RE:  Appoint a Bingo Inspector for the year 2006.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 29-06 – RE:  Appoint the Town Safety Committee for 2006 with Jeff Tkacs and Claudia Vahey as Co-chairpersons.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 30-06 – RE:  Appoint Bennett-Kielson & Co. as Town Auditors.

There was no further discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * *  
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RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)
Councilmember Farrell moved for adoption of the following resolutions, seconded by Councilmember Sloan:

RESOLUTION NO. 31-06 – RE:  Authorize an agreement with the Triad Group as the manager of the Town’s Self-Insured Workers’ Compensation Fund.

* *  

RESOLUTION NO. 32-06 – RE:  Authorize an agreement with the Insurance Corporation of Hanover for Excess Workers’ Compensation Insurance.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 33-06 – RE:  Authorize Rules of Procedure for Town Board meetings.

* *  

RESOLUTION NO. 34-06 – RE:  Designate the 2006 Official Newspaper and alternates.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 35-06 – RE:  Designate the 2006 Depositories.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 36-06 – RE:  Designate the Supervisor and Human Resources Manager as authorizing authority to execute all Civil Service forms.
* *  

RESOLUTION NO. 37-06 – RE:  Designate Town Board liaisons to various Town Departments, Boards, Councils and Committees for 2006.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 38-06 – RE:  Authorize mileage rates for Town officials and employees for 2006.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 39-06 – RE:  Request reimbursement from the NYS Comptroller for  207C payments with respect to their April, 2005 decision; and copy our elected state officials on same.

* *  

RESOLUTION NO. 40-06 – RE:  Authorize Town officials to attend the Association of Towns training sessions from February 19th through 22, 2006 in New York City.
* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 41-06 – RE:  Designate a voting delegate and an alternate voting delegate to attend the Association of Towns training sessions in February.

* *   
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RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)
RESOLUTION NO. 42-06 – RE:  Town Clerk certification with respect to the sale of Town property to the Cortlandt Volunteer Ambulance Corps which was subject to permissive referendum.
Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi said the Town is delighted to be able to assist the Cortlandt Volunteer Ambulance Corps.
* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 43-06 – RE:  Authorize a Personal Service Agreement with respect to transcription of the minutes of the Zoning Board of Appeals.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 44-06 – RE:  Amend Resolution No. 327-05 with respect to a Personal Service Agreement with Brittany Carcova for landscape design and art renderings for DOTS and DES/Recreation.

* *  

RESOLUTION NO. 45-06 – RE:  Accept the 2005 member list of volunteer workers for the Cortlandt Community Volunteer Ambulance Award Program.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 46-06 – RE:  Authorize an Intermunicipal Agreement with the Village of Croton with respect to DARE services for the spring of 2006.

There was no further discussion.  All voted AYE.
* * * * *   

Councilmember Sloan moved that the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Cerreto:

RESOLUTION NO. 47-06 – RE: Authorize the Department of Technical Services, Planning Division to apply to the New York State Department of State for a Shared Municipal Services Incentive grant with respect to the Cortlandt Lake Dam.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 48-06 – RE:  Authorize the Director of DOTS to send a letter to the Town of Yorktown with respect to intersection modification at Red Mill Road and Strawberry Road.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 49-06 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to execute all contracts on behalf of the Town awarded by the Purchasing Director for 2006.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 50-06 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to execute all applications for pool and concession permits for 2006.

* *   
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RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)
RESOLUTION NO. 51-06 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to execute applications for State Aid for Youth and Senior Citizens for 2006.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 52-06 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to execute an agreement with Westchester County with respect to Youthful Drug Abuse Prevention Program funding for 2006.
* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 53-06 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to execute Inter-Local Agreements for Nor-West Regional Services for 2006.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 54-06 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to execute all nutrition contracts for 2006.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 55-06 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to execute an Agreement with New York State OMRDD for Recreational Inclusion Services for 2006.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 56-06 – RE: Authorize the Supervisor to execute an Agreement with the City of Peekskill covering Nutrition Meals under Title 3C of the Older Americans Act for 2006.
* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 57-06 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to execute a Letter Agreement with the Paramount Performing Arts Center with respect to the Town of Cortlandt’s donation of Ten Thousand ($10,000.00) Dollars for cultural services for 2006.
* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 58-06 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to execute an Agreement with the Villages covering shared equipment for 2006.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 59-06 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to execute an Agreement with the Village covering Freon disposal for 2006.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 60-06 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to execute an Agreement with the Villages authorizing the Town Purchasing Director to advertise for bids on behalf of the Villages for the year 2006.

* *   
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RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)
RESOLUTION NO. 61-06 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to execute all personal service contracts for 2006.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 62-06 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to execute contracts with Westchester County with respect to CDBG projects for 2006.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 63-06 – RE:  Authorize a contract for 2006 with MJM Productions with respect to Cable Programming Shows produced for the Town.

There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *    

ADDITIONS to the AGENDA

Councilmember Cerreto moved that the following items of business be added to the agenda, the communications be received and ordered filed and the resolutions adopted.  Councilmember Lindau seconded the motion.
Letter from Metro North railroad with respect to noise complaints at the Croton-Harmon station.

* *   

Letter from Mary Anne Harkins representing the Westchester Lake Property Owners’ Association with respect to the dam at Westchester Lake.  Refer to the Legal Department and DOTS.

* *

Letter from Philip Miller with respect to property located at 39 Paulding Lane.  Refer to DOTS and the Legal Department.

* *   

Letter from the Riverkeeper requesting support for two (2) pieces of New York State environmental legislation with respect to wetlands and open space.  Refer same to DOTS.

* *   

Letter to Con Edison officials with respect to their lack of timely response during last week’s storm.

* *  

Memo from DOTS/Planning with respect to grant awards to the town for the 2006 and 2008 CDBG funding.

* *   
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ADDITIONS to AGENDA, (cont.)
Letter from Westchester County with respect to establishing a county-wide dangerous dog registry.

There was no discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *    

BUDGET TRANSFERS, (cont.)

None.

* * * * * * * * * *   

REPORTS from VARIOUS DEPARTMENTS
None.
Supervisor Puglisi thanked Town Clerk Dyckman for reading all of the correspondences and resolutions, saying she does a “terrific” job.  The month of January is a busy month since a lot of agreements, contracts, for the year have to be resolved on this agenda.
* * * * * * * * * *     

ADJOURNMENT

Councilmember Farrell moved that the meeting be adjourned at 8:15 p.m., seconded by Councilmember Sloan.  All voted AYE.

* *

IN MEMORY OF – 

Supervisor Puglisi said the meeting will be adjourned in memory of George Begany, former Mayor of the Village of Buchanan.  Our sympathies go to his wife, children, extended family, residents of Buchanan and everybody who knew Mr. Begany.
Everyone stood for a moment’s silence in respect to Mayor Begany’s memory.









Respectfully submitted,









Jo-Ann Dyckman,









Town Clerk
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